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Director of Planning and Urban Development



 




              Penny St. Louis Littell
May 4, 2010
MITSCHELE PETER 

240 WOODVILLE RD  

FALMOUTH, ME  04105

CBL: 078  B002001




Certified Mail 70090820000141892300

Located at 67 DOUGLASS ST

Dear Mr. Peter Mitschele: 
The City of Portland, Inspection Services Division received a complaint regarding the derelict condition of your building and property located at 67 Douglass St. You have failed to comply with the minimal requirements necessary to maintain an unoccupied residential structure within the City, see “Building Code and Building Regulations § 6-109.5.” 

By inspection, your building is now classified as a “dangerous building” in accordance with the International Existing Building Code, 2003 (“IEBC”). The structure remains posted-against-occupancy and a utility restraint was placed on the property.   Below, you will find a copy of the inspection report that list the violations identified at the time of inspection:   

Pursuant to the IEBC § 202, any building with any of the following characteristics shall be deemed a “dangerous building”:

2.  Any portion, member, or appurtenance thereof likely to fail, or to become detached or dislodged, or to collapse and thereby injure persons.

4. The building, or any portion thereof, is likely to collapse partially or completely because of dilapidation, deterioration or decay.

5. The exterior walls or other vertical structural members list, lean, or buckle to such an extent that a plumb line passing through the center of gravity does not fall inside the middle one third of the base.

Your building falls within the above IEBC definition and is a “dangerous building”. It is hereby ordered that the building be demolished, see City Code § 6-16; IEBC at § 117.1.  Furthermore, a building demolition permit application must be submitted and accepted by the Inspection Services Division prior to business close (4:00 PM) on Monday May 10, 2010




This is your final opportunity to correct this violation.  Failure to comply will result in this office referring the matter to the City of Portland Corporation Counsel’s office for immediate action and pursuit of all available legal remedies under the City Code and 17 M.R.S.A. §§ 2851-2859 including, but not limited to, Attorney’s fees and civil penalties as provided for in 30-A M.R.S.A. § 4452 and §§ 1-15 and 6-1 of the City Code.  This constitutes an appealable decision pursuant to § 121 of the Building Code. 

The maintenance of buildings is an important issue to the City and to you.  We must work together to protect our buildings, neighborhoods and quality of life within the city.








Sincerely, 

Jon Rioux, 
Code Enforcement Officer 
CC:  Penny Littell, Dir. of Planning & Urban Development, Gary Wood, Corporation Counsel, 

         & Keith Guatreau, Captain 
                                 Room 315 - 389 Congress Street- Portland, Maine 04101 (207) 874-8715 - Fax: 8748716 - TTY: 874-8936         


